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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE PRESS RELEASE #172 

December 8, 1972 
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Professor John H. Jackson has been selected as General 
Counsel by Ambassador Wllllam D. Eberle, the President's 
Special Representative for Trade Negotiations. Pending his 
assumption of those duties, he has been appointed by the 
Special Representative as consultant to his Office. 

In his new position of General Counsel, Jackson will pro
vide legal counsel to the Office of the Special Representa
tive for Trade Negotiations which is responsible for super
vising and coordinating most aspects of U. S. foreign trade 
policy, including trade negotiations. 

Mr. Jackson is currently Professor in law at the University 
of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Michigan. He received an AB degree at 
Princeton University in 1954, and served in the U. S. Army from 
1954-1956. He received his law degree from the University of 
Michigan in 1959. While a student there, he was an editor of 
the Michigan Law Review. 

Professor Jackson practiced law with a large corporate law 
firm in Milwaukee, Wisconsin. He has been a Professor of Law 
at the University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, since 1966 and for 
many years taught courses in law of international trade and 
economic relations, as well as corporation law and contract 
law. In 1968 and '69 Mr. Jackson was a visiting professor of 
law at the University of Delhi in Delhi, India. 

In addition to numerous scholarly publications, he is the 
author of World Trade and Law of GATT, a 900 page book pub
lished by Bobbs-Merrill in 1969, which is currently used in 
government and research circles. Professor Jackson is a 
member of the editorial boards of the Journal of World Trade 
Law published in Geneva and the Journal of Law and Policy in 
International Business published at Georgetown University. 
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Professor Jackson is a member of the American Society 
of International Law, the American Bar Association and the 
bars of California, Michigan, Wisconsin and Missouri. Jackson 
is Chairman of the American Bar Association International Law 
Section's Committee on Tariffs, Customs and the GATT. 

Mr. Jackson is married to the former Joan Leland of 
Florence, Massachusetts and has three daughters. 
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